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PRESS RELEASE

August 19, 2021

State’s Attorney J. Hanley
No Criminal Charges Against Winnebago County Sheriff’s Deputies in April 10, 2021 Shooting Death of Faustin Guetigo 
On April 10, 2021, Winnebago County Sheriff’s deputies utilized deadly force against Faustin Guetigo. More specifically, deputies shot Faustin Guetigo and he died as a result of those gunshots. The Winnebago-Boone County Integrity Task Force conducted the investigation of the shooting. During the course of their investigation, investigators interviewed civilian witnesses and reviewed 911 calls, police radio transmissions, police in-car cameras, police body worn cameras, cell phone records, private surveillance video, photographs of the scene, police reports, medical records and the results of forensic evaluations. The task force provided the Office of the Winnebago County State’s Attorney its final report of investigation pursuant to the Police and Community Relations Improvement Act. 

Contemporaneous to this press release, State’s Attorney Hanley has issued a “Decision Memorandum.”  Its purpose is to provide the community with an explanation of the facts of the incident, the legal principles involved, and his decision as to whether the deputies’ should be charged criminally for their actions that day. 

As detailed in the memorandum, State’s Attorney Hanley found that Sergeant Broullard and Deputy Eiten’s use of force was justified as they acted reasonably and lawfully. Therefore, no criminal charges are warranted.

Of note, the State’s Attorney’s review was to determine whether criminal charges are appropriate, it is not a determination of whether an officer may have violated police department policy or civil (non-criminal) laws.

The investigation has been completed and no criminal charges have been authorized. As such, the investigation materials may be made public.  It is this Office’s understanding that the Illinois State Police will release the video evidence and other reports pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act. 

I met with Guetigo’s family today to notify them of my decision and answer any questions they had. I have also provided the Decision Memorandum to them. 
I would also like to acknowledge the deputies involved, particularly Sgt. Broullard, who was seriously injured during the incident and was forced to take another man’s life in the line of duty.  Those are two things this community doesn’t want our law enforcement officers to have to face. 
Lastly, I would like to commend the Winnebago Boone County Integrity Task Force for its professional and thorough investigation of this incident. 
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